
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 26 June 2003 

34. YOUTH 4 YOUTH – YOUTH DEVELOPMENT CO-ORDINATOR 
 
 The Board considered a report from the Community Advocate seeking funds to assist with the salary 

of a Youth Development Co-ordinator in the Shirley area. 
 
 The Board resolved that a grant of $10,000 be allocated to the Youth 4 Youth group (via the Shirley 

Community Trust) from the Board’s 2002/2003 Discretionary Funds. 
 
 The Board decided to support Youth 4 Youth in any funding applications to other agencies, especially 

for funds for salary. 
 
 


